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Dear Mr. Ford,

I am a graduate student in Department of Geosciences and the Department of Science and Mathematics Education at Oregon State University.  I am writing this letter to provide you with a first-hand account of George Long’s Geographic Information Systems (GIS) laboratory at Cheldelin Middle School.  For the past nine months I have been involved in a National Science Foundation (NSF) grant that has placed me into the public school system to help motivate students for careers in science.  

Since September 2000 I have had the pleasure of assisting Mr. Long in his GIS lab at Cheldelin.  I share Mr. Long’s opinion that GIS is an effective learning tool in the science classroom.  We have designed and implemented several GIS-based activities that have covered topics from earthquakes to climatology, with excellent results.  I find that students ‘take’ naturally to GIS and that it motivates them to understand many scientific concepts.  I firmly believe that in the near future, GIS will be a staple in science classrooms all over the country, and it is already becoming so in many schools.  My own work at the university deals extensively with GIS, and I can attest to its value in professional science and industry.  I cannot say enough about the value that such a hands-on and technologically relevant tool has in a middle school classroom.  Any school should consider itself extremely fortunate to have such a resource and a knowledgeable, well-respected teacher such as Mr. Long to maximize that resource.  Indeed, the GIS lab at Cheldelin equals any of ours at the university.

I am dismayed at the prospect of Mr. Long’s possible reduction in classroom time at Cheldelin.  I fear that such a change will place the effectiveness of the GIS lab in jeopardy.  Mr. Long has put in countless hours of work overseeing the creation and maturity of the lab.  I have worked very hard with him to ensure the success of the lab; it is this personal investment in the resource that has moved me to write this letter to you.  Being proficient in the use of GIS myself, I can tell you that based on my observations, Mr. Long is the only educator at Cheldelin who can effectively manage the lab and teach using GIS.  His tireless efforts to learn GIS and many trips to attend user workshops have resulted in his mastery of the software.  Additionally, the Intel grant that Mr. Long was able to secure for the purchase of the computers in the lab states specifically that they are to be used in educating students in GIS.  It is my professional opinion that the GIS lab (and Mr. Long) should stay at Cheldelin in its current form if at all possible.  If Mr. Long is not able to stay at Cheldelin in his current capacity, I strongly recommend him taking the lab with him to another educational institution.

Mr. Long and I have already started developing GIS activities for next year.  There are many areas of the science curriculum that can greatly benefit from a GIS component.  Although my fellowship ends in July, I plan to regularly volunteer my time during the next academic year in the GIS lab at Cheldelin.  Additionally, Cheldelin is slated to receive another OSU/NSF fellow for the next academic year specifically to help develop GIS in the classroom.  I am concerned that if Cheldelin loses the GIS lab, it would lose next years’ fellow as well, which would be a tragic loss to the entire school.

I urge you to reconsider the proposed changes in Mr. Long’s teaching schedule at Cheldelin Middle School, and to do what you can to ensure the continuation of the GIS lab there.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or other concerns you may have.  You may reach me by email at smithjw@oce.orst.edu or you may phone me at 737-8970.

Sincerely,

Jonathan W. Smith

